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Jervis Bay Road intersection upgrade 
Princes Highway upgrade program 

Construction 
update 
July 2024 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we work 
and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

The Australian and NSW 
governments are delivering an 
upgrade to the Princes Highway 
and Jervis Bay Road intersection 
at Falls Creek. 

What work are we doing?  

During July, work will continue within the project 
area including: 

• installing/relocating safety barriers and 
signage 

• removing existing fencing and installing 
new boundary fencing 

• relocating existing utilities, including 
water, electrical and telecommunications 

• building pavements on the Princes 
Highway, Jervis Bay Road and Old Princes 
Highway. There will be no impacts to 
nearby properties as part of this work 

• constructing a u-turn bay near 
Willowgreen Road (for public use) 

• importing material for the construction of 
embankments and other earthworks  

• drainage works including cuts across 
existing roads. 

When we’ll be working 

From Monday 1 July to Wednesday 31 July 2024 
our standard work hours will be Monday to Friday 
between 7am and 6pm, and on Saturdays 
between 8am and 1pm.  

Where required, night work will be carried out in 
line with the Environment Protection Licence of 
up to 10 night shifts. Night work hours will be 
between 6pm and 7am.  

All work is subject to weather conditions. We will 
keep the community informed of any changes.  

Temporary traffic changes 

During work hours there will be some temporary 
traffic changes to ensure the work area is safe.  

Lane/shoulder closures and reduced speed limits 
of 40 km/h may be in place on the Princes 
Highway, Old Princes Highway, Willowgreen 
Road, Jervis Bay Road and Gardner Road.  

During night shift utility relocation work on the 
Princes Highway, Jervis Bay Road and Gardner 
Road, there will be periods where one lane will be 
closed and vehicles will be directed under traffic 
control. 

Barrier activities will move quickly along the 
alignment, and driveway access will not be 
impacted. Any impacts to property access will be 
discussed directly with affected residents. 

Motorists are advised to drive to conditions and 
follow the directions of signs and traffic control.  

During night work, motorists should allow an 
extra five minutes travel time.   
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What will this mean for you? 

Some activities need to be carried out at night to 
minimise traffic disruptions and reduce safety 
risks to our workers and road users.  

We will not work more than two consecutive 
nights in the same area.  

Location of work area 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our work may be noisy at times, however we will 
do everything we can to minimise these impacts 
including using non-tonal reversing beepers on 
equipment, turning machinery off when not in use 
and carrying out noisier works early during the 
night shift.  

 

 

 

Contact us 

For questions and enquiries please use the contact details below. The project does not have a 
community display centre, however we are happy to arrange face-to-face meetings on request. 

 

Project Infoline 1800 570 562 
 

 
 

 

JBRcommunity@srgglobal.com.au 

 

Visit the online portal go to  
nswroads.work/jervisbayroad 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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